
ACADEMIC YEAR 2023/24

Summer Term 
15th April- 19th July

Friday 24th May 2024

6th June: Year 8 Parents’ Evening

Week beginning 10th June: Year 10 

Work Experience week

Week beginning 17th June: Year 12 

Work Experience week. 

Timings of the day

REPORTING YOUR ABSENCE REMINDER

We are currently experiencing a high number of 

unreported student absence. 

When a student doesn’t arrive at College, and we 

haven’t received any notification from the parent/carer, 

this is a safeguarding concern. In order to support the 

College, and to allow us to quickly identify any potential 

safeguarding concern, we ask that you contact us 

before 9am on the day of absence. If your child is likely 

to be absent for more than one day, please inform us of 

their expected return date. 

How can I report absence?

Email:  absence@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk 

Call: 01752 812511 

Headteacher’s Message
Dear Parent/Carer,

Last weekend we had students travel to Wales 

to watch Cardiff Dragons play against 

Loughborough Lightning in what was reported 

to be a thoroughly entertaining netball match. 

Defending champions Loughborough Lightning 

beat the Dragons, and the students really 

enjoyed the day and were excellent 

ambassadors for the College.

Earlier this week tickets went on sale for our 

much anticipated “We Will Rock You School 

Edition” performances that will be taking place 

on Thursday 11th, Friday 12th and Saturday 13th 

July. A significant number of tickets have 

already been purchased so if you are planning 

to come along, please don’t delay in buying 

yours. Tickets are available from TicketSource, 

the details of which are contained in this 

newsletter. 

On Wednesday we hosted a celebration 

evening for all students who trained and or 

took part in this year’s Ten Tors Challenge.  For 

the majority of their training they experienced 

typical Dartmoor weather which included 

snow, hail, rain, high winds and gales. On the 

Ten Tors weekend it was far from this as the 

weather turned dry and hot. The Ten Tors event 

is always meticulously planned by the Army 

who work closely with many different agencies 

and organisations and are supported by over 

350 volunteers. 

mailto:absence@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk


A huge congratulations to our three teams who participated in the event and 

who fought through the hot weather and tricky routes over the weekend. I 

would also like to thank Mrs Porter for all that she does in leading with Ten Tors, 

and to the other staff and volunteers who dedicate a significant amount of 

their own time in supporting the training and the event itself. David Matthews 

was also awarded the Tungsten Ten Tors Award in recognition of his 50 years 

voluntary service to this prestigious event.

The summer exam season is well underway with our Year 11 and 13 students 

working hard. Their attendance, motivation and commitment is excellent, and 

I would encourage them to keep this up until they have completed their 

exams. It won’t be long before they can enjoy an extended summer holiday! 

I wish all our students an enjoyable and safe half term break. When we return 

the summer exam season continues, and our Year 10 and 12 students can look 

forward to attending their placements as part of the work experience week. 

 

 

Yours sincerely,

Dr Jeremy Plumb

Headteacher

David Matthews with his family having been presented the Tungsten Ten Tors Award  
(Mrs Porter 4th from right)



Ten Tors Challenge 2024

The Ten Tors Challenge 2024 lived up to its name this year with only one of the College 

teams managing to finish.  After months of training in cold, wet and misty conditions, 

Mother Nature decided to provide a glorious, sunny and hot few days with 

temperatures reaching the mid-twenties.

The experienced 45-mile team finished but most suffered from sore feet and bad blisters.  

The Year 10 45-mile team struggled on day 2 and decided to stop as a team on Tor 8. 

The 35-mile team were held up on day one, as one of their members unfortunately 

dropped out early on.  However, the remainder of the team battled on and tried to 

catch up on time.  On Sunday they continued to try and catch up but despite their 

efforts they were crashed out on their 10th and final Tor.  They did however get 

helicoptered back to the finish where they were warmly greeted by family and friends.  

Well done to all participants for their efforts, particularly the Year 11 students for finishing 

and who have the added stress of their GCSE exams. A massive thank you to all the 

volunteers who not only train the students but spend the few days before, and the 

weekend itself, enduring a roller coaster of emotions that the event brings. 

Thank you to Torpoint Sainsburys for donating snacks for the students to keep them 

going over the weekend. 

The Ten Tors presentation took place on Wednesday 22nd May in the Sixth Form. 





Year 7 Careers Event

Year 7 students took part in a careers event on Friday 10th May. They spoke to a range of visitors 

representing different career sectors including Babcock (and a former student who has an 

apprenticeship there), NHS apprenticeships, Emma Stockley - an Archaeologist, Adam Foster 

(former student) who works for BD (Becton Dickinson) and has an engineering apprenticeship, 

Sixth Formers to find out more about studying at TCC Sixth Form and the demands of A levels 

and Robert Wiltshire from Tech Cornwall about the digital sector in Cornwall. 

It was fantastic to hear the conversations taking place about future pathways and the types of 

jobs available. Students had to find out why each visitor loved their job and why they would 

recommend a career in their sector. Well done to the Year 7s who took part and logged the 

event in their career booklets. 

Mrs Bray, Careers Leader



Super League Netball Cardiff

TCC senior netball teams had a fantastic time in Cardiff on Saturday. They spent the 

afternoon shopping and exploring Cardiff City Centre followed by a Super-league netball 

match at the House of Sport watching Loughborough Lightnings beat Cardiff Dragons. 

Well done to Lola for winning the crowd game Heads or Tails and winning a prize. 

The girls were an absolute pleasure to be with from start to finish, as they have been to train 

over the past few years. 

Thank you to Mr Evans for joining us for the day. 

Miss Milford





Half term Activities at The Plot







Please use this QR code to link to East Cornwall Early 

Help Team’s Newsletter.

This offers information on:

• Early Help Hub and Open Sessions

• Multi Agency Referral Unit 

• Family Hubs

• Early Help Parenting

• Family Information Service

• Links to Local Services

• Your Early Help Linked Worker

• East Early Help Contact Information 
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